ASCSU Weekly Report 11/4/2009
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· Good Job RamRide and staff on a successful event on Monday November 9th
· Contacting Mark Denke from the Arizona Board of Regents to discuss student voting member on our BOG

· Denke was the former ASCSU advisor

· Meeting Wednesday November 11th with Bethel regarding Ram Wheels sitting outside the Senate Chambers

· Gary Ozzello is looking at providing student giveaway at the CSU vs. Wyo game with ASCSU help

Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
· SFRB: Still going well 
· ASC: The next Associated Students of Colorado will be on November 14th If you are interested please contact Director Worthington
· Things we are expected to talk about:
· Higher education budget problems
· Voting new ASC leadership (maybe)
· Platform issues (hopefully) proposed by ASCSU
· Hopefully we can make ASC an effective body
· Senate: DO SENATOR REPORTS
· Athletics: We have been knocked out of bowl contention, but look forward to some fun things to come.  
· Dr. Miranda:  Dan and I had a meeting with the Provost on Thursday.
· In the meeting Dr. Miranda brought up some of the legislation Senate has recently passed.
· We talked shortly about the budget
· Ran Link: Please sign up for Ram Link as soon as possible.  ASCSU is one of the funding sources of the project and I would like us to use it as much as possible.
· Blanche:  Dan and I had a meeting with Blanche on Monday
· We talked mostly about budget issues for the auxiliaries and the fee areas.
· I will give more information as it becomes available
· Swine Flu: If you are sick please let your immediate supervisor know, and take some time off to recover. 
Finance Report – Jake Donovan
Student Funding Board: 

· Last week (Nov. 5th) distributed a total of $13,982 this week to the Applied Human Sciences Dean’s Council, Black Student Alliance, Engineering College Council, and the Front Range Student Ecology Symposium.
Dates to Remember:
November 20th, 2009—AHS Dean’s Council: CSU Health Care Discussion Panel 
November 20th, 2009—BSA Comedy Show
February 23rd-24th, 2010—Front Range Student Ecology Symposium
September 15th, 2009—Mexican Independence Day Celebration 
Controller – Ross Jones
	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	5-Oct-09

	  
	   
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$12,346.94 
	31.00%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	1483.69
	59.30%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$216 
	2.70%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,918.80 
	36.50%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,341.21 
	31.20%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,017.92 
	8.80%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$150.00 
	$3,594.67 
	12.40%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.00%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$26,280.81 
	30.10%

	  

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$3,233.60  
	 

	  
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$51,200.04 
	 

	  
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$168,844.28 
	23.30%

	  
	Account Balance
	$172,077.88  
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Meetings: 

· Met with most of the directors and all are doing well (see other directors’ reports for more information).
General:
· There are going to be openings in the Academics Department for next semester. If you know anyone who is interested direct them toward our Recruiting Coordinator, Stephanie Schingeck. You can find her card at the front desk.
· Directors, remember to send me a post-program report no later than one week after any program or event you or your department puts on. 
· Looking into creating a position within ASCSU that serves as an ambassador to external committees in addition to senators. If you have any input, talk to Ben Weiner.
· We are in the process retooling of the ASCSU website. If you have anything you want to add you can email the marketing department.
· Senator Kevin Robinson is working on the legislation for an Associate Director of Graduate Affairs under Student Services. If you have any input please contact either him or myself.
· There have been talks of the textbook exchange being either linked or hosted on the Bookstore’s webpage. This will be fantastic for students’ wallets.
Status:
· Things are slowing down a bit around the office.
· If you’re looking to get more involved with projects but don’t know where to start, come see me. This includes interdepartmental help as well as Senate and Supreme Court. 
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Don’t get behind in classes.
Dates to Remember

Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

Academics –Conrad Miller
I apologize for being absent in the office and not turning in reports as I have felt under the weather for about a month now.

· Free printing in Morgan is still in the UTFAB committee

· Textbook exchange is now a priority of Academics

· Noah is working on the student course surveys,

· Trying to figure out who in the registrar or admin is interested in changing the system

· Hopefully will be bringing up Honor Pledge legislation, let me know if you are interested

Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
· 3Unrelated
· The Council Work Session for this issue was two weeks ago at 300 Laporte Ave. (City Hall). There seems to be some confusion as to whether or not there was a decision made. Work sessions are not designed for Council Members to actually make a decision. They simply give City Staff a direction to “look into” different options and provide more information regarding. The directions given are as follows:
1. Changing in the definition of family to allow a temporary exemption for families that choose to house an additional adult. Such exemptions would require an upholding of the current definition of family; therefore, situations such as exchange students, missionaries, and student athletes would qualify. The house would be required to remain owner-occupied and the additional adults could not provide any monetary contributions to the owner.
2. Rental licensing and/or rental registration. This has the potential to be very beneficial to students and also have very negative consequences for students. I will be providing more insight on Wednesday at the Senate meeting so that student representatives have all of the information necessary when making a decision or taking a position (if this happens).
3. Adding an additional use – extra occupancy rental housing - to the NCM (Neighborhood Conservation Medium density) zone just north and east of campus. This was included in the ASCSU proposal. This is a huge accomplishment for students and landlords. However, if this does come up for a vote, we must convince four council members that this is worthwhile. The NCM zone currently allows up to a four-plex but does not allow for extra occupancy rental housing. 
· For more information regarding this issue, please contact my department. We are currently developing a strategy and will probably ask ASCSU Senate to take a specific position on these potential changes. The time-line we are looking at for the next work session is greater than three months.
· Instant runoff voting
· Seth Anthony (which most of you know from CSU’s graduate student council) and Wanda Mayberry from the League of Women Voters will be presenting to the Community Affairs Department this week regarding this voting method. This has the potential to be very beneficial for more student-friendly candidates. Further information will be presented at ASCSU Senate this week.
· The Next Elections
· As most know, elections are highly important. The Community Affairs Department will be looking forward to next year’s Community Elections and how to get students to vote. This could include a ballot drop box on campus, Community Elections Committee, and other grassroots methods. 
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· ASCSU Funding and Resource Meeting is  all set for Thursday.

· Need a few members to hang out after the event to answer questions.

· Flyers, emails, collegian ads, etc..  have been sent out.

· World Unity Fair is planned and all set.

· ASCSU provided a grant/scholarship that covers booth costs to groups that applied and were selected.

· Event is open to public: come and enjoy free food and great music and represent ASCSU.

Dates to remember
Thursday Nov 12 - ASCSU Funding and Resource Meeting- 5pm in Senate Chambers

Saturday Nov 14- World Unity Fair- 3pm-10pm-LSC Ballroom

Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
· Thanks to Director Donovan we now have the materials for composting.  If you are interested in seeing how that works or know anyone that wants to volunteer to help let me know.

· My assistants have contacted most apartment complexes in the area about recycling.  We are now compiling all of that information to see our next move.

· I am working on collecting information from other universities about their off campus recycling programs such as cost and how it got started.

· My assistant, John, went to the first Sustainabilty Council.  I will give you an update on that when I talk to John.

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
· The Ram Leaders are continuing to generate ideas for service projects this year, and will be seeking out mentors who can help them explore CSU and find ways to get the most out of their experience as Rams. We will not be directly responsible for pairing you with the Ram Leaders this year because we want the team to learn how to seek out this kind of relationship on their own. If you are really interested in becoming a mentor, we can provide your information to the team to facilitate their search. Send the following information to Leadership@ascsu.colostate.edu: Name, Major, Position (What positions, if any, do you have on campus? Where else are you involved?) and Interests. We will give all this information to the team and it will be a big help in their search for effective mentors!

· If you know of volunteer experiences that will help the team become more socially conscious please let us know. We’re shifting gears a little and plan to start putting the skills we’ve been working on into action in the community. Most of our service projects will be open to ASCSU (space permitting). Look for an update on a Thanksgiving service project next week.

Important Dates

December 5th – Ram Leadership Team volunteers in Denver’s Parade of Lights

Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
·  ASC – The Associated Students of Colorado, your state student association, will be having its first meeting of the new school year this Saturday. I’ve already talked to some of you about attending this open event. If you want to attend, please confirm with me before noon on Thursday so we can arrange appropriate transportation. This will be a great chance to meet other student government leaders across the state and work on state legislative issues.

· Rep. Randy Fischer- I was very happy with the response to Rep. Fischer at Senate last Wednesday night. I think some very important and powerful questions were asked. As students, we are very lucky to have such an advocate for us at the State capitol. In the next couple of weeks we will be bringing other state lawmakers as guest speakers to Senate.

Dates to remember:

Nov 14th – ASC, Board of Directors Meeting, 12-6pm, Auraria Campus, Denver

Dec 9th – Rep. John Kefalas at Senate, 6:30pm, Senate Chambers 
Marketing –Brian Domann
· RAMRIDE – Created brochures for the Ram Ride 
· ASCSU / Insert –   We need EVERY department to schedule a photo shoot with marketing. The photo must have all members of your team present (or the greatest majority of your team) and it must be scheduled no later than Wednesday November 11th.  

· Website – We are still working on the ASCSU website. Thank you all for your thoughts and input into making the website more useful. WE will be transposing all of your feedback and reviewing it shortly

· ASCSU -  Pens have been ordered

· ASCSU – We are now working on the ASCSU presentation materials including give away promotional materials and the large display banners 

RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
General:
· Thanks to everyone who attended our formal 100,000 ceremony at the Museum of Contemporary Art. The event went very well, with nearly 50 in attendance. The food was excellent, the speeches by President Gearhart, Dr. Hughes, and Chief Rich-Goldschmidt were heartfelt and supportive, and the support for our program is outstanding. I also wanted to send a particular thank you to Director Worthington, Director Donovan, Director Ragland, President Gearhart, and everyone else for their major help setting up and taking down the event. And, of course, Press Chief Strauch for planning and executing such a great event. Thank you to everyone! 

· Our computer program contract is in final negotiations with Purchasing. We will have more details after Fall Break. We are still in line to have the systems in place for mock operations in January, and ready for full operations in February, 2010.
· A fairly slow weekend for RamRide operations this past weekend. I would attribute the slow need for rides to midterms, and mid-semester lull. I expect operations to pick back up this weekend, with fall break around the corner. Overall a very smooth and easy weekend.
Donations: 


· Nothing new to report.
Volunteers:
· We are fully staffed for this weekend!
Data:
· Last Weekend 


· Thursday 11/5/2009:     5 cars running, 42 rides, 118 people, 25 cancels
· Friday 11/6/2009:       12 cars running, 110 rides, 372 people, 78 cancels
· Saturday 11/7/2009:   14 cars running, 122 rides, 426 people, 61 cancels
· Longest actual wait time this past weekend: 1:20 hrs
· Total rides this past weekend: 274
· Total people driven this past weekend: 916
· This Weekend:
· Thursday 11/12/2009:   (UMC) fully staffed
· Friday 11/13/2009:       (Biomed, SLB) fully staffed
· Saturday 11/14/2009:   (Durwood, Psi Chi) fully staffed
Dates to Remember:
RamRide will not be operating from Thursday November 19th through Saturday November 28th. We will resume normal operations on Thursday December 3rd. 
Student Services – April Ragland 
· We are currently planning for the SMILE projects that occur during finals week. If you have any ideas let us know. So far we are planning to do…..Sunday night free chipotle and energy drinks in the library, Monday morning free OJ and bagels on the plaza, Tuesday goody bags at various locations. 

· If you are interested in helping us fundraise for our holiday dinner contact me. 

Dates to Remember

For-Ever-Green submissions due

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETINGS. Our 3 p.m. meetings are held in the East Atrium of the Lory Student Center on Wednesdays. Remember, nearly all parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. 
· HEARING BOARD. The Board met last Thursday for a hearing. A decision should be released to the student org. this week. 

Senate Reports
Cooper Anderson –Chair, Internal Affairs

· Elections Reform

· Senator Babos’ bill to shorten elections is currently in Internal Affairs

· If you have any opinions on this legislation please contact me about attending Internal Affairs

· We will also be discussing the ASC Platform resolution

· We are the final committee to see this legislation before it goes back to the floor, so if you have any thoughts please attend Internal Affairs

· Internal Affairs will be held 6:00 p.m. 11/10

Keegan Schulz – Senator –Natural Sciences

· This weekend I went looking for price estimates for a TV and a new conference table to but in the office, as announced during last week’s Senate meeting.  If we do end up getting a new conference table, we would have to buy it from Colorado Corrections Industry and I will be calling them later this week to get an estimate. There is the option for putting in the outlets into the table manually and that is “guesstimated” something between $600-$1200; further research will be conducted this week. As for the TV, we are looking at something between $499-$1000 for a TV with the requirements I had specified. If anyone has any input, please contact me either in The Office or via email at kschulz@lamar.colostate.edu.

Jesse Jankowski –Associate Senator –College of Engineering

· Smoking Ordinance education table cards are being printed at CopyRite, be on the lookout for sign-ups to distribute them to dining halls. We committed to doing this to help educate our constituents, please help out if you can

· I re-worked Conrad Miller’s Sustainable Purchasing Legislation and forwarded to Sam Silberstein, expect it to reach the floor eventually, pending Farah Bustamante’s approval.

· Engineering College Council is hosting Bowling for Engineers this Thursday November 12 at 6 pm at Chippers Lanes North, on College. Free bowling for all engineers, if you’re not an engineer then you’re missing out on all the fun.

· Engineering College Council also partially funded the Pow Wow this weekend, hope all of you got some great diverse cultural experiences, or at least tasted some of that delicious frybread.

· The University Facility Fee Advisory Board is looking for student proposals for small cash-funded projects, contact me for more information or ideas.

